
John H. Bemis 
Cabinet Secretary-Designate 

Brett F. Woods, Ph.D. 
Deputy Cabinet Secretary 

Susana Martinez 
Governor Jami Bailey 

Division Director 
Oil Conservation Division 

September 21, 2011 

William C. Scott Via Facsimile 
Modrall Sperling 
Bank of American Centre 
500 Fourth Street NW, Suite 1000 
Albuquerque, New Mexico 87102 

Re: Targa Midstream Services LLC ("Targa"); OCD Order No. R-13052 

Dear Mr. Scott: 

This letter follows up on our meeting this morning concerning your September 9, 2011, letter to 
me, wherein you request, on behalf of Targa, an extension of time for the injection authority 
granted under OCD Order No. R-13052 ("Order"). 

Our meeting resolved concerns that I had about the extension, and included you providing to me 
the October 19, 2010 letter from then Director Fesmire, which extended the deadline under the 
Order until October 31, 2011. Accordingly, the deadline to commence injection is hereby 
extended through and including January 15, 2012. This extension does not alter any other terms 
of the Order or of prior extensions. 

Please understand that I am granting this extension under the terms of the Order and as Director 
of the Oil Conservation Division, and that the hearing currently scheduled for September 22, 
2011, regarding Targa's request to amend the Order is a matter for independent consideration by 
the Oil Conservation Commission. 

Very truly yours, • - ' 

Jami Bailey 
Oil Conservation Division, Director 
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